
 
November 9, 2022 

 
 
James J. Steinkrauss, Esq. 
Rath Young Pignatelli 
One Capital Plaza 
Concord, NH  03301 
 
Re: DW 22-006/QCPAC 

Tariff Pages: 4th rev pg 52, 53, 54, 55 
Tariff No. 6 
Effective Date: April 26, 2022 

 
Dear Attorney Steinkrauss: 
 

Employees of the Public Utilities Commission have reviewed the tariff filing received on 
October 19, 2022 in the above-captioned proceeding. 

 
During review of the tariff filing, it was determined that the manner in which the QCPAC 

surcharge will be applied, according to the Settlement Agreement (page 9, paragraph 25) as well as 
Commission Order Nisi No. 26,697 (page 5, first ordering clause), is incorrectly characterized as “a 
lump sum on the first bill rendered after the issuance date of this tariff”.  

 
Please refile the revised tariff page per Puc 1603.03; Method of Filing. 
 
In accordance with the Secretarial letter issued March 17, 2020, this letter will be filed 

electronically only at this time. 
 
Please contact me at (603) 271-6044 or e-mail me at Tariffs@puc.nh.gov if I can be of future 

assistance. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Susan M. Gagne 
 
Susan M. Gagne 
Tariff Administrator 
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